Senate Committee on Student Affairs
Minutes 

February 15, 2005

The following committee members were present:  William Dennis Ames, Frank Condino, Lynda Federoff, Linda Hall, Deena Kelly, Kwasi Yirenkyi, Chris Hindman.
The following committee members informed the Chair that they could not attend: Terry Appolonia, Kathryn Bonach, Dennis Hulings, Rhonda Luckey, Christopher Maier, Carol Tannous

The following committee members were absent: Cassandra Green, Nicole Norris, Cari Velez, Mark Collins.

The meeting was called to order by Chair Condino at 3:40 p.m.

Old Business

· Minutes were approved as amended (below) for the preceding meeting of January 25, 2005. The minutes indicated that the meeting began at 4:40pm; it began at 3:40pm. 
· Communication with Faculty- In the last meeting Dr. Condino asked for feedback regarding a memo sent by coaches to faculty members regarding team/player  schedule conflicts with academic responsibilities. (This discussion took place in the context of reviewing the University policy on Anticipated Class Absence for University Representation and Participation.) The committee recommended that the memorandum be changed to encourage greater initiative on the part of athletes and to “request” consideration from faculty rather than inform faculty of students’ inability to attend class, etc. As requested by the Chair, Dr. Linda Hall submitted a revised memo for student athletes/coaches to use to introduce the team schedule. The committee recommended minor revisions. Dr. Condino indicated that he would take the draft to Interim Vice President Luckey for review.
Chair’s Report – None

Vice President’s Report – None

Student Congress President’s Report –

· President Collins was unable to attend the meeting and Chris Hindman provided the report. He indicated that his first priority for the Congress is recruitment and retention as he believes the Congress is in a crisis state as a result of a lack of involvement. Chris indicated that he is working with Dr. Linda Hall to develop plans to address recruitment and retention issues. Further, he indicated that he will present his ideas to the Executive Board to stress that this needs to be a Congress priority. There were a number of suggestions offered by SA committee members for increasing student involvement in Congress.
· Other priorities are safety inspections and Chris would like SA committee members to accompany the inspection group. 

New Business – None
Submitted by: Linda M. Hall



Acting Secretary for this meeting

